


 

• The Ministry’s Information Centre regularly buys books, standards, journal articles 
and reports by credit card. Some purchases are based on staff recommendations. 

• Credit cards are used for licencing software and services or IT team training if the 
vendor only accepts credit card payments. 

I am refusing your second point under section 18(f) of the Act, as that the information 
requested cannot be made available without substantial collation. While the Ministry 
requests receipts for purchases, these receipts are not captured within our systems and 
would require significant collation and reconciling effort to provide a complete list. 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Office of the Ombudsman of 
my decision to withhold information relating to this request, in accordance with section 28(3) 
of the Act. The relevant details can be found on their website at: 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
Please note that due to the public interest in our work the Ministry for the Environment 
publishes responses to requests for official information on our OIA responses page shortly 
after the response has been sent.  If you have any queries about this, please feel free to 
contact our Ministerial Services team: ministerials@mfe.govt.nz. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

 
 
Arun Patel 
General Manager, Finance and Procurement 
Ministry for the Environment | Manatū Mō Te Taiao 




